
  
 

 

 
 
 
 
January 18, 2018 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Influenza (aka the Flu) has come early in Marin, California and throughout the 
country.  Influenza is a viral infection that affects your respiratory system and 
although the majority of people recover, some can become very ill and in rare cases 
it can lead to death.  We are expected to have a severe flu season.   
 
The flu is often confused with other viruses such as the common cold or the 
norovirus (also called the “stomach” flu) which causes nausea, vomiting, and 
diarrhea.  Initially, the flu may seem like a common cold with a runny nose, fever 
and sore throat, whereas flu tends to come on more suddenly and symptoms are 
much worse. 
 
Symptoms of the flu include fever over 100.4 F, cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy 
nose, muscle or body aches, headaches and fatigue.   
 
Please consider the following actions to keep your family and school community 
healthy: 

• Stay home when you are sick, and keep your children home when they are 

sick.  A person can spread the illness as long as 1 day before through 7 days 

after symptoms start.  We recommend that a child with the flu does not 

return to school until they have not had a fever for 24 hours without the use 

of medication that treats fever, such as Tylenol of Motrin.  If a person is in 

contact with a person sick with the flu, it usually takes 1 to 4 days for 

symptoms to start. 

• Wash your hands often and thoroughly with soap and warm water or an 

alcohol-based hand sanitizer. 

• Cover your cough using your elbow, and cover your sneezes with a tissue. 

• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, or mouth. 

• Frequently clean commonly touched surfaces and objects, such as 

doorknobs and cell phones.  

• Get vaccinated annually. It is not too late to get the flu vaccine.  Even if it is 

not 100% effective, it can help reduce the severity of symptoms, 

hospitalizations and deaths related to the flu. Also, flu strains change through 

the season so the vaccine may prove more effective in some cases then in 

others.   As a reminder, children younger than 9 years getting the flu vaccine 






